

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting (which followed the AGM)
On Thursday, 17 May 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Village Hall, Barmby Moor

Present: Councillors Haynes (CH in the Chair), Smith (MS), Robinson (KR), Appleton (SA) and Clark (SC).

Apologies: Received from Councillors Vass (DV), Gregory (JG) and Hill (RH). Also Cllr. Strangeway (AS) Pocklington Provincial.

Declaration of Interest from members on any item to be discussed: None.

Resignation of Councillor David Vass - CH informed members of the sad resignation of David Vass. Members asked that the clerk to send a thank you letter to David for all his hard work on the Parish Council and representing Barmby Moor.

Minutes: proposed by SC and seconded by MS that the minutes of the last meeting held on the 15 March 2018 be a true record. Carried unanimously and signed by the Vice-Chairman CH.

Clerk's report: has previously been circulated to members. No observations.

Matters Arising:

Fields in Trust – waiting for approval ready to submit to the Land Registry.

A1079/B1246 and road safety issues in BM village – letter from ERYC Stephen Murray giving information on how certain requests submitted by the PC can be purchased. Members discussed the speeding traffic on the A1079 Sutton Lane, the Sports Field speed reduction and suggested a 'Children Playing' sign and traffic calming at Beck Side, Main Street and Back Lane. Clerk to compose a spread sheet of requests.

Barmby Moor School –letter from the school with the issues they are taking making the school a safer place during pickup and drop off times. Also an email from Mike Barker expressing concerns about the parking problem for school vehicles at The Orchard. SC submitted proposals for re-surfacing the grass verges in this area, such as tarmacadam, compacted gravel or concrete block kerbing. Clerk to write to Paul Robinson asking for an on-site meeting.

Noise nuisance from motor cycle scrambling – scrambling occurs on rare occasions. Concerns about this land being developed, clerk to make enquiries with Planning.

Bus Shelters A1079 – to be installed soon. RH has approval from ERYC on erecting a bin at the A1079 village bus shelter, as long as it is emptied by the PC.

Litter Bin – members do not like the proposed site and request further options.

Salt Bins – members happy to consider siting a salt bin near The Laurels, clerk to get prices.

Development at Jesfield –still no response, clerk contact Tim Woods as the Agent Robert Room cannot help.

Kerbing village greens – After a long discussion with suggestions from SC, members proposed looking into costs for kerbing all the verges at Beck Side, from Manor Garth to Brindley Croft.

State of grass verges and pot holes – carry forward to the next meeting, and clerk to chase Northern Powergrid.

Taskforce walkabout 2018/2019 – Friday, 13 July at 9.45 am, CH and RH will attend. Members to give a list of works which need carrying out to the clerk.

Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust – clerks quote from J. Rotherham's is £3000 + VAT, CH will have a word with Mr. Shepherdson suggesting siting the plaque in a brick plinth. SC will do a proposed sketch.

Spreading salt during the winter – a letter was sent to Tim Hughes has received no response, MS will get in touch.

ID Badge – members decided not to go ahead.

General Data Protection – ERNLLCA confirms no DP Officer required. SC suggested we should cover ourselves. He will take over the responsibility of the GDP Officer.

Donation of a village seat – suggested sites being in Chapel Street and outside the Chapel. SC requested that bench seats be installed in the wooden shelters in Main Street.

Playing Fields Association – due to lack of PC representation defer to the June meeting.

Village Beck/watercourse – no further ahead, clerk to contact AS.

Briarsfield – ER asked if members prefer wood or concrete columns to prevent parking. Clerk to confirm concrete.

Barmby Farm, York Road – MS raised the issue of the barn being used for other purposes than consented. Planning confirmed a proposed barn behind the present storage unit has been rejected, and it is OK to use the agricultural storage unit for calf rearing.

Plans:

Mr. Bovingdon, Land W of Heatherdene, York Road – erection of a holiday cottage with associated parking – **Ref: 18/01090/PLF** – *members strongly object to this application for the following reasons: Outside the designated building area; previous holiday cottage consent has now turned into permanent residential accommodation. There is no checking by ERYC on holiday status. Expect this application for holiday accommodation will end up developing the whole site into residential accommodation.*

Allenchrome Electroplating, Industrial Estate – erection of general multi-purpose industrial building – **Ref: 18/01191/PLF** – *Members support this application.*

Planning approvals:

Lawn N Order Ltd, Land W of Pond, Main Street – TPO 6 x Ash trees raise canopy to 7m to prevent overhanging branches with new property – **Ref: 18/00707/TCA.**

Mr & Mrs. Standfield, 17 Grangeland Walk – erection of single storey extensions to front and rear – **18/00193/PLF.**

Finance:

Storwood Nurseries (grass cutting April) - £200.00.

Andrew Ross (cleaning bus shelters May) - £60.00.

Vivien Cox (reimburse preservative and brushes for Community Payback) - £49.62.

Paul Aylett (website) - £120.00.

Receipt: ERYC (Precept 1st Half – 27 April) - £11,118.00.

Total amount in Bank as of 1 May 2018 - £84,242.00.

Proposed by CH, seconded by MS to approve the invoices for payment, and motion carried.

Correspondence:

The Croft, Becksid – request by the owners to repair bridge and dredge the beck has been forwarded to ERYC as not in the PC's remit.

Crab Apple tree – members agreed the tree can be sited at the Play Park, CH will have a word with Mrs. Malin.

Reports from councillors after attending committee meetings:

Boot IT – SC informed the meeting that the club's future plans is to attract new members and visit various organisations promoting. 8000 leaflets have been printed for handouts and the club will be advertised in the Wolds magazine.

Reports from Pocklington Provincial Councillors: None.

Councillors requests on items for future Agenda: None.

Date of next meeting: 28 June 2018.

There being no further business, the Vice-Chairman closed the meeting at 9.03 pm.